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A meeting of the Playing Fields and Recreation Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park on Tuesday 20th May 2014.
Present: Cllrs A Greenway (Chairman), A Lowen, Mrs P van Gelderen, Mrs K England and Mr T Peachman (Welton FC)
Clerk:  Mrs J Murray
14/05/21       Chairman’s remarks
                     The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
14/05/22       Election of Vice-Chairman

                     On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Lowen be elected Vice-Chairman of this committee.
14/05/23       Non-Councillor Member Co-option

· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to co-opt Mr T Peachman as the representative for Welton Football Club. No representatives from the Bowls Club or WS&SC were present.
· No Youth Members were present.
14/05/24  
Apologies 



On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllr Pikett, having considered and accepted his reasons for absence.
14/05/25
Disclosure of pecuniary interests 

None
14/05/26 
Minutes 

          On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that the notes of the meeting held on 17th March 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/05/27
Clerk’s Report

           
14/03/24 – Boundary Fence – Ryland Road – nothing to update currently

14/03/25 – Picnic benches/tables – June agenda to Full Council

Goal Posts – A grant funding application has been submitted to the Football  Foundation, waiting to hear
14/05/28
Correspondence

Gelder Ltd – AGP booking form wef 1/4/14

Welton Bowls Club – Signed 2014 Hire Agreement
14/05/29
Financial matters

      Members were provided with a financial report to date. 
14/05/30
User Reports

· Youth Representative – No representative present.
· WS&SC – No representative present. 
· Bowls Club – No representative present.
14/05/31       Welton Football Club
                     Very little to report as it is the end of the season. The AGM will be held on 22nd May and Cllrs Greenway and Lowen will be attending. A request was made for access to the Pavilion on Friday 13th June to set up for the weekend event and this was granted. A skip will be provided for the rubbish from this event. Grass cutting is requested to take place on the Monday or Tuesday of that week. 
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14/05/32       Manor Park Facility matters

· CCTV – a demonstration had been given by Freedom Fire & Security Maintenance Ltd. Very impressed with the quality of the pictures and the coverage of the park. Our PCSO will be more comfortable in patrolling the premises. There are no funds allowed for in the budget for this year, but POS Reserves could be a source of monies with the permission of Full Council. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to make this request an agenda item for the June FC meeting and if agreed, to place the order.

· AGP Entrance mats - £1.99 from JTF x 12, plus cable ties. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to purchase these.
· Goal nets – On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to purchase 2 pairs.

· Play Equipment – Reserves are controlled by Full Council, there is £16,000 in the Play Equipment Ear Marked Reserve and £5,000 in this year’s budget. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to go ahead and purchase the 6 items of equipment totalling approximately £15,000. Further consideration was given to the purchase of a Zip wire and two pieces of stand alone equipment for the older children together with seating/benches. It was agreed to submit an application for grant funding using PC monies as match funding.

· Verti-draining – defer to next meeting for further information to be gained.
· Advertising banners – Minute number 14/03/23 – On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to allow the Football Club to put up a banner to advertise Soccer Tots, 6ft x 2ft being the recommended size.

· AGP Maintenance Report – A report from RePlay was received, but it is felt that the current contractor is doing a sufficient job with regulars infill top ups. Reminder regarding footwear recommended to be worn will be sent to all users. No further action required.  
14/05/33     Councillors’ Reports


          Cllr Lowen – request to cut hedge at the rear of his property on next agenda.
Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of Council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting
